

Notice of Availability of
Addendum #1 to the Buttonwillow County Water 
District Mitigated Negative Declaration (SCH #2022120090)
for the Wastewater Treatment Plant Improvements Project

The Buttonwillow County Water District (District) has prepared an Addendum #1 for the Wastewater Treatment Plan Improvements Project Mitigated Negative Declaration and has authorized the release of the document for public review and comment for the above project for 15 days.

This Addendum was compiled to address the current issues related to the proposed Improvements envisioned for the District’s poorly operating existing Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP).  The improvements represent design modifications developed by the District since the original project was approved in 2022.  An Addendum has been selected to comply with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) for these modifications since their implementation will not result in any new significant impacts.  The engineers estimate that construction of the above facilities will occur over a 16 to 20-month period.  However, most of the ground disturbing activities (heavy equipment for earthwork and structure construction) will occur over an 8 to 12-month period.

Copies of this Addendum are available on the District’s website at https://bcwd.specialdistrict.org/. The Addendum is available for a fifteen (15) day public review period beginning on February 19, 2025 and ending March 6, 2025.  Any person wishing to comment on this Addendum may provide written comments to  Regina Houchin at Buttonwillow County Water District, P.O. Box 274, Buttonwillow, CA  93206, via email at rhouchin@agcenteraccounting.com, or via phone at 661-764-5405.


